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Fall (autumn) officially begins on 
September 22 and I think we are all ready.  
Some of us have burnt ends like my hosta due 
to the extreme heat we have endured.  And 
with fall begins another year of meetings, 
gardening programs, and just getting 
together with friends. 

While enjoying the summer some garden 
club members are also working hard to plan 
the programs, etc. for this year and I thank 
each of them for their time.  Kathi Blazer 
worked with members, recruiting new 
members and as of today we have added 30 
new members to our roster.  Fleta Haskins 
and others secured programs for this year.  
Judy Carter and Carol Puckett have begun to 
put our finances on QuickBooks.  Cathy 
Covington sent the Yearbook to print and we 
will all receive a copy at the first meeting.  
Beverly Barry and Cindy Rothenbucher have 
been searching for plants for the Holiday 
Fundraiser.  Cindy Davis and Brenda Michael
-Haggard are getting the gardens for the 
Garden Tour.  Linda Smith has been writing 
the schedule for the flower show.  Sue 
Lovelace and Judy Grotts have been holding 
design classes.  Phyllis Ogilvie has started 
sending a Member Monday Memo to keep us 
all informed and Sharon Williams is creating 
new content for the Garden Talk Newsletter.  
Those members I have mentioned havenôt 
been working alone, other members have 

attended 
meetings and 
are helping to 
accomplish 
many things. 

Nancy 
Tholen will be 
hosting the New 
Member 
orientation 
meeting.  We 
know new members are anxious to learn 
about Tulsa Garden Club and our projects to 
raise money to help others.  They are also 
anxious to learn about gardening, 
landscaping, and the environment.  When 
you see a new member, introduce yourself.  It 
will take some time to learn their names, 
what a wonderful problem to have.  Kathi has 
assigned each new member a mentor, check 
with her if you can mentor someone. 

The October 4 meeting will be a salad 
luncheon at the Tulsa Garden Center, so get 
your delicious salad recipes out and decide 
which salad you will bring to share.  After the 
meeting we will be touring the Rose Garden 
so wear comfortable walking shoes.  Our 
meeting will begin at 11am, but you might 
want to come at 10:30am so you can 
reconnect with garden club members you 
havenôt seen for a while.  Sherrie will be there 
with some garden tools, aprons etc. so bring a 
few extra dollars. 

Letôs continue to grow right here where we 
are planted in Tulsa, Oklahoma. 

  Rose Schultz, President 

 Planting Plants, Growing Friends 
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 The Tulsa Garden Club presented six scholarships Saturday, August 21, 2021, in Stillwa-
ter at the Jorns Hall in the Nancy Randolph Davis building.  Scholarships were presented to: 
 
*Jaycee Carothers  Landscape Architecture  *Jessi Garrett  Landscape Architecture 
*Tanner Kyler Landscape Architecture  *Nicholas Sahs Landscape Architecture 
*Parker Lastovica Horticulture Student  *Julia Pirtle  Horticulture Student 

 
 Following the ceremony, the students joined us for lunch.   We had great conversations 
and they were all most appreciative of our help and eager to talk about their futures. 
 The Tulsa Garden Club, established in 1929, has provided scholarships to deserving stu-
dents since 1959.  The National Council of Garden Clubs has recognized the Tulsa Garden 
Club for our extensive and continual financial support to students majoring in Horticul-
ture.  The Tulsa Garden Club was the first Oklahoma club to create an endowed scholarship 
fund at Oklahoma State University and continues to perpetuate its horticultural legacy.   
 

 

 Weôve had an update from John Kahre regarding ongoing programs as well as new 
ones.  Johnôs new boss is Dr. Peter Selden.  Ms. Megan Korn is the new development of-
ficer with Tulsa Community College Foundation.  As always, John notes the needs for 
Connerós horticulture program includes hand tools, hoes, shovels, rakes.  They have an 
ongoing need for horticulture reference books, the old fashioned textbooks, as inmates 
cannot use the internet.  John is going to try to find these and get the bills to Nancy.  He 
also wanted the Tulsa Garden Club to know the inmates had a graduation rate of almost 
100% at the end of the recent term!! 
 There is a desire for a horticultural program on the medium security side in addition 
to this existing program for the minimum security inmates.  Conner has the facility for 
teaching but again, they need textbooks and everything else to teach classes. This would 
increase the need for tools as well.  
 John talked about the desire for reading materials such as landscape magazines, horti-
cultural journals and magazines.  As always, John was very appreciative of all the Tulsa 
Garden Club has done for the inmates and looks forward to working with us this year! 
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 Houseplants can offer so many benefits to a home.  They improve air quality, add 
color and vibrancy to the d®cor, can help you sleep and reduce stress, and caring for 
them can be therapeutic.  Itôs no wonder that houseplants have become an incredibly 
popular feature in many homes. 

 However, if you have pets or small children in your home, it is important to do 
your research on a plant. The risks of some plants outweigh the benefits as they can 
be toxic to both small people and pets.  Lots of tropical plants with milky, sticky sap 
are somewhat toxic to humans and animals.  Some others will make a small animal 
mildly ill or others can be very toxic.  Positioning the plant on a high shelf might be 
of value to protect toddlers.  Some of the most popular houseplants which are of po-
tentially dangerous poisonous levels are listed. 

 

 Tulsa Gardenôs Club founding 

members committed to helping any-

one with a garden of any size in-

crease personal knowledge of botany 

and to bring more gardens to Tulsa.  

On October 6, 1929, the Club began 

its decades of gardening education.  

From the beginning, members of-

fered  their own gardens and staged 

the Clubôs first flower show in May  

1930. 
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